

South High Booster Club Meeting December 11, 2017

PRESENT: Attendee list attached

Meeting called to order by Craig Mazza at 5:30 p.m.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Craig Mazza (filled in for Mary Vorpahl)
Craig went over the highlights from last meeting (Nov. 13th, 2017)
Tammy Kuester motioned to accept the minutes and Char Hinze 2nd the motion. All approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Lisa Priebe (Nov. 14th – Dec. 11th, 2017)
Balance as of 12/11/2017 = \$27,814.65
Liabilities for the 2017-2018 school year is \$21,000
This includes funding requests of \$6,000 per season and scholarship disbursement of \$3,000
Ben Kroll motioned to accept the Treasurer's report and Tammie Kuester 2nd the motion. All approved.

OLD BUSINESS:

- A. - Training openers/Closers for Concession Stand:
Craig and Chris B. have provided training to 6 people that have volunteered to participate in
The opening/closing of the concession stand for winter season.

- B. - Update on Volunteer Resources for New Volunteers:
Discussion continues on how to expand the base of volunteers to assist with upcoming
Booster Club events/concessions. Potential options include:
 - Social media
 - Civic class community hours
 - Kevin Formolo and Chris Hein
 - Kohler Credit Union
 - Army Recruiter (Adam)

- C. - Special Olympics Basketball Invite – Sunday, 1/7/18
Reviewed times for concession help from 7:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m., special needs for food
And/or beverages – in particular diet white soda and healthy breakfast optios.

- D. - 2018 Spring Vendor Fair - Date/time in March
Reviewed the date options in March and the 3rd seemed to be the best option as the 10th and
17th already have other events at South High and the 24th and 31st bookend Spring Break
For the Sheboygan Area School District.

NEW BUSINESS:

- A. - Update on dates for 2018 Spring(3/3) and Fall(11/3) Vendor Fairs
Based upon the available dates for both the Spring and Fall Vendor Fairs, the discussion
Focused on confirming the two noted dates with the group as a whole as well as focusing
On making the applications earlier for the vendors as well as additional marketing options to
Help promote both events – social media, flyers, newspaper, direct email to vendors, etc.

NEW BUSINESS:

- A. Also discussed for the two Vendor Fair would be proper staffing along with the additional Use of the Fieldhouse to accommdate additional vendors for the Fall Vendor Fair. Would Look to have a main draw within the Fieldhouse to make sure people attending would visit That part of the Vendor Fair and see all participants.
- B. Special Olympics Event on Sunday, 3/4/18
Reviewed the staffing needs for this event as it is the bigger of the two Special Olympic Events with shifts starting at 7:30 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. Also addressed the fact it will take Place right after the Spring Vendor Fair and need to draw from all potential volunteer Resources. Also addressed need for special food/beverage needs of diet white soda and Other potential healthy breakfast options and milk.
- C. Concessions: WIAA Wrestling Sectionals Championships being held at South Chris Hein has asked the Booster Club to take the lead in providing concessions for this Well attended WIAA wrestling event. It is a full day event that would provide an opportunity For the Booster Club to earn some good income. An expanded menu of hamburgers, pizza And possibly brats to add variety and expand income potential. Craig will check with Johnsonville about potential donation of meat for this event.
- D. Solo Ensemble Event on 3/17/18
Discussion to confirm that the Music Department/Wade Hein will be handling concession Duties for this event. And yes, that was confirmed they will continue to run and provide Volunteers to run this event.
- E. Other items to Discuss: Funding Requests
Gymnastics Team has requested \$2,000 for the purchase of a new balance beam along with A new landing mat that needs replacement for safety reasons. Total cost is \$3,465. Additional funding to come from sales of Kwik Trip cards and corporate sponsorship program Similar to one the team used last season.

ADJOURN:

Craig Mazza closed the meeting at 6:05 p.m. Carol Senkbeil motioned to adjourn the meeting and Ben Kroll 2nd the motion. All approved. Next meeting on January 8th, 2018 in Coaches Conference Room at 6:30 p.m.

